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Dear Parents and Friends of the College  

 

Welcome  

To all our students and families returning to 

MBCC welcome back and to our new students 

and families welcome! I hope you all had a 

great break and ready to tackle 2018. I have 

been impressed with the enthusiasm of our 

student s and look forward to sharing their work 

as they all strive to achieve their best. Please 

make sure you contact college sta ff if there is 

anything we can do to support your children to 

help them though out this coming year.  

 
Year 12 Leaver sô Results  

Mount Barker Community College graduates 

have once again achieved excellent results, 

through their hard work and determination to 

achieve their personal best. Kaila Klaffer 

College Dux received a commendable ATAR 

ranking or 97.5 putting her in the top 2% o f 

students across the state. Kaila and Rose 

Leopardi received a Certificate of Merit to 

acknowledge their combined performance 

being within the top 10 precent of students 

across WA. Our Geography and Applicable 

Mathematics were identified as subjects where  

our students performed better than the state 

average which is a credit to the whole class 

and their teachers. Our Vocational students 

achieved well and many are enjoying their 

efforts by continuing and starting their chosen 

professions. We are proud of al l our studentôs 

achievements and what we are able to provide 

as a community college with a focus on 

supporting each child to achieve their best .  

 
Australia Day Awards  

Our YouthCARE committee was awarded the 

Shire of Plantagenet Community A ward, which  

is a tremendous  acknowledgement of the work 

the committee does in supporting our chaplains 

at the college.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Jamie Lawn was recognised w ith the Rotary 

Junior Vocation A ward for his volunteering with 

the fire and rescue services. It was great to 

see the support of the local bridge in their 

uniforms recognising Jamieôs achievement. 

 

 
 

Plantagenet Hall O pened  

It was great to see Michael Drayton involved in 

the opening of The Plan ta gen et Hall with a 

Welcome to C ountry before the unveiling of the 

new plaque  and tour of the facilities. We look 

forward as a college to making use of the 

facilities in the near future and congratulate 

the Shire and Plantagenet Players in the 

completion of the redevelopment.  

 
Welcome to New S taff  

We welcome the following staff who  join us in 

the college for 2018 .  

Adam Beard Y ear 2  

Ferne Carter Health and Physical Education  

Eve Eastough Humanities and Social Sciences 

and English  

Trevlyn Smith Agriculture  
 

Andrew Fraser  

Principal  

 



K- 6 News  

 
Welcome Back Everyone!  

2018 is off to a great start! It was lovely to 

have so many parents and family members 

here on the first few days of school to see the 

children settle in to new classes and meet their 

teachers.  There was relief on some parent 

faces that the kids were finally back at schoo l, 

and a little sadness on others. We are sure that 

the next eleven weeks of once again finding 

yourselves child - free during school hours will 

have its rewards and its sorrows. We hope you 

enjoy the change and we look forward to the 

time that you spend wit h us here at the college 

through assemblies, canteen volunteering, 

meetings or visits to your child's classroom . 
 
Welcome  

Greetings to Mr Adam Beard who has joined us 

in one of our Year 2 classrooms. He comes to 

us from Little Grove Primary School in Alban y, 

and from Perth prior to that. We welcome him 

warmly to Mount Barker Community College 

and feel confident he will enjoy the experience 

of working with our kids, our staff and the 

wider college community.  

 
Swimming Lessons  

Swimming lessons are one of the biggest 

activities that we undertake in Term 1. They 

involve a great deal of preparation and we 

thank Mr Swann who has done a terrific job in 

making sure everything is well -organised and 

information out to families as early as possible. 

These lessons will commence on Monday, 

February 19th, and continue for two weeks. 

Please ensure that forms and money are 

returned to the office as soon as possible. If 

you are having difficulty paying, please contact 

our office ladies who will  be happy to help you 

organise a payment plan.  

 
Attendance  

The start of the year is a perfect time to 

remind ourselves of the importance of regular 

attendance. It is something that we don't often 

sit down and do the maths on, but just missing 

one day a for tnight really adds up! Over the 

course of 13 years of compulsory schooling, a 

child could miss out on more than a year of 

their education! Every day matters, so please 

help your child get the most out of this 

precious time by getting them to school every 

day that they are well. If you are having issues 

with attendance, please speak to your child's 

teacher, Mr Swann or Ms Smyth, and we will 

do our best to assist you.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Illness  

While we would like to see students here at 

school for every possible day they are well, 

we do ask parents to consider the wider 

college community when children are 

unwell.   We understand it may be difficult at 

times to decide if a child is well enough for 

school (especially if they are very keen not to 

miss out!) so please read  the information 

included in this newsletter from our college 

nurse, Chelsea Clouston. If you are unsure at 

any time, please contact the office for 

clarification. Thank you for your support.  

 
Class Dojo  

This is a wonderful way to keep in touch with 

your ch ildôs teacher and get an insight in to 

what is happening in your childôs classroom.  

Most of our teachers are now using Dojo and if 

you have internet access at home or on your 

phone, it is easy to sign up.  Please chat with 

your childôs teacher about how to come on 

board if you have not yet done so! A quick 

ñnoteò home to say ñDonôt forget your bathers 

tomorrow!ò is so much easier through a quick 

post. Weôd love to have you join us on Dojo. 

 
Allergy Aware  

We offer a reminder that we are an allergy 

aware sch ool. We do have a number of 

students with allergies, some of which can be 

quite serious. We ask all of our families to be 

considerate about what is sent to school or 

included in the children's lunch boxes. Nuts and 

peanut butter, in particular, are best av oided 

and we appreciate the supportive way that our 

community has embraced this message.  

 
Home Reading  

Last year we had an absolutely wonderful 

response to our home reading program and it 

will continue this year. In fact, it has already 

started! The first day of school was Night 1and 

we hope that all of our students got off to a 

great start! We have bought some additional 

rewards for this year as we are hoping that the 

children will continue to set themselves 

challenging goals in reading. For those families  

new to our college, the goal is for students to 

engage in some form of reading each day; 

reading alone, reading out loud or being read 

to, all count as valuable reading activities. 

Children simply read, have a parent or older 

sibling sign the diary and ad d it to the count. 

Below are the reading milestones and the 

earliest date that they can be reached 

throughout the year. You may like to cut it out, 

stick it on the fridge and tick them off as you 

go! Happy reading!  

 

 

 

 

 



Term 1, 

Week 5  

February 

26th  

25 nigh ts attainable  

Term 1, 

Week 8  

March 21st   50nights attainable 

(BRONZE)  

Term 2, 

Week 1  

April 30th  75 nights (from April 

15th)  

Term 2, 

Week 3  

May 10th  100 nights attainable 

(SILVER)  

Term 2, 

Week 6  

June 5th  125 nights attainable  

Term 2, 

Week 10  

June 29th  150 nights attainable 

(GOLD)  

Term 3, 

Week 2  

July 24th  175 nights attainable  

Term 3, 

Week 6  

August 

20st  

200 Nights 

(PLATINUM) from 

Sat  

Term 3, 

Week 9  

Sept 12th  225 nights attainable  

Term 4, 

Week 1  

Oct 8th  250 nights 

(TITANIUM) from 

Sun  

Term 4, 

Week 4  

Nov 1st   275 nights attainable  

Term 4, 

Week 8  

Nov 26th   300 nights 

(PRINCIPAL MT)  

Term 4, 

Week 10  

Dec 10th  2018 reading 

program closes  

Wednesday, December 12th ï Principalôs 

Morning Tea  

Rebecca Smyth  

Associate Principal K - 6  

 

 
 

Is your student in Year 7 - 12?  

Do you have one of the cards mentioned?  

If so you are entitled to this $350 

payment.  

Please bring your card with you as our 

office staff must witness that they have 

seen your card on the form you fill in.  

$235 of this payment goe s against your 

student's compulsory fees. The $115 

uniform allowance can either go against 

fees or as a credit for expected excursions 

during the year or you can nominate your 

bank details and it will be paid into your 

account.  

Please be aware that there i s an expiry for 

applying which is April 13 (end of term 1) .  

 

 

Mount Barker Community College is proud to 

deliver the Duke of Edinburghôs International 

Award from 2018. The Award is an endorsed 

program which  means that your child will be 

gaining units towards their Western Australian 

Certificate of Education (WACE). The Award is 

prestigious and internationally recognised and 

can benefit your child when applying for work, 

TAFE or university.  

What is entailed?  

Your child:  

¶ Takes part in regular physical exercise  

¶ Develops or enhances a skill  

¶ Community service  

¶ Outdoor activities & camping  

The program is very flexible and each 

participant tailors the program to their own 

interests. Grants are available and Kidsport  

also supports the Award. Chances are your 

child is already doing much of this ï so why not 

enrol and get the full benefit?  

You can find more information on 

www.dukeofed.com.au  or contact us for 

specific information.  

 

Åsa Björk -Henderson   

Asa.Bjork-Henderson@education.wa.edu.au 

Roger Barrett  

Roger.Barrett@education.wa.edu.au

 

 

 

mailto:Asa.Bjork-Henderson@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Roger.Barrett@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Roger.Barrett@education.wa.edu.au


MBCC P&C News  

 

On behalf of the Parents and Citizens 

Committee (P&C) welcome to all students, 

staff and families to the start of the 2018 

school year.   

 
The P&C is a school -based organisation with 

membership open to parents, teachers, 

students and interested citizens wh o volunteer 

their time for the benefit of the college .  The 

forum improves parent awareness of college  

activities, raises funds to provide additional 

resources and programs that cannot be funded 

with college  budgets, decides how the money 

raised is spent a nd runs the canteen.   

 

Kathleen Hopper manages the canteen with the 

help of students and parent volunteers.  A wide 

range of food and beverages including gluten 

free options are  available at breakfast, recess 

and lunch.   The canteen boasts a coffee 

machi ne, EFTPOS facilities and offers 

fleixschools,  https://www.flexischools.com.au/ 
an online pre -paid ordering system to facilitate 

fuss free recess and lunch orders.    

 
The P& C operates under strict guidelines set 

out by the WA Council of state School 

Organisations (WACCSO) for general P&C and 

WA School Canteen Association (WASCA) to 

adhere to.  

 

The main P&C meets on the 4th Wednesday of 

every month in the College staffroom at  7.30 

pm. There are two Sub Committees, the Kindy 

Pre Primary (KP P&C) and the Dyslexia Assist 

Committee.  

New members are welcomed throughout the 

year and the Committee values and 

appreciates support from volunteers, staff and 

parents/carers when we under take fundraising 

events.   

 

Some popular fundraiser activities include a 

jogathon, raffles, open days, catering and 

catalogue orders.  The Committee encourages 

families to feedback ideas that can assist the 

P&C to develop and grow and l ooks forward to 

supp orting the college  again in 2018.  

The P&C has achieved a lot in recent years. 

Numerous resources were purchased and 

several programs supported that will have 

lasting benefits.  Some of the projects 

supported in 2017 include: purchase of iPads 

for dyslexic students, a multipurpose gazebo in 

KP, guided and home reading books, sports 

and outdoor equipment and extra seating for 

outdoor areas.  

   

The P&C is a vital part of the MBCC community.  

The valuable work undertaken by P&C 

volunteer s benefits all children in the c ollege 

and this is greatly respected and appreciated.  

It does however rely on the support of families 

to operate successfully. I encourage you to 

support your college  by getting involved in the 

P&C activities and look forward to seeing you 

soon.   

Sincerely  

Lisa Lynch  

Secretary, MBCC P&C  

Upcoming P&C events:  

General Meeting ï Wed 28 Feb, 7.30 pm in the 

college staff room  

Annual General Meeting ï Wed 28 March, 7.30 

pm in the c ollege staff room  

 

 
 

 

 

First Aid Course  

 

Provide First Aid: Tuesday 13th February  

Do you have current First Aid Accreditation?? 

This is a general course that would benefit all 

those at work, home or for leisure. The course 

provides an excellent grounding in first aid 

which will  enable you to perform appropriate 

first aid procedures and basic 

life support skills.  

For further information please 

contact Sharon at St John 

Ambulance Mt Barker on 

98511852 or email  
sharon.baker@stjohnambulance.com.au 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
mailto:sharon.baker@stjohnambulance.com.au


College Nurse News  

School Health Services 2018  

 
Welcome to the 2018 school year for all 

students and their families.  

 

School Health Nurse  

Chelsea Clouston  

98513409 Monday -Friday  

 
BEDWETTING (ENURESIS) PROGRAM  

 
Do you have a child who wets the bed and 

would like to be dry? Bedwetting is a common 

childhood problem and it can be resolved. 

Children will not necessarily ógrow out of itô and 

left untreated, bedwetting can continue into 

adulthood.  

 

The enuresis program is available for yo ur child 

if:  

¶ They are aged 6 years to 13years but 

not older than 13 and 9 months  

¶ Have 2 or more night occurrences of a 

wet bed in a week  

¶ Child wants to become dry  

 

Please contact Great Southern Population 

Health on 98427500 or the Community School 

nurse fo r more information.  

 

ILLNESS AND SCHOOL  

 

Parents please do not send your children to 

school if they are obviously unwell and keep 

them at home until they are fit enough to 

attend classes.  By keeping your unwell child at 

home:  

 

¶ You are enabling them to recover more 

quickly with rest.  

¶ Protecting other students and staff at school 

from also becoming unwell.  

 
A few helpful tips:  

¶ If your child is unfortunate enough to 

develop a  fever,  vomiting and/or diarrhoeal 

illness please do not allow them to return to 

school until 24 hours after the last episode 

of vomiting/diarrhoea.  

¶ Students with chicken pox must be 

excluded from school for at least 5 days 

after the rash has appeared and until the 

vesicles have formed crusts.  (Crusts alone 

do not warrant exclusion).  

¶ Conjunctivitis (eye infection):  After 

commencement of antibiotic eye drops from 

the GP, exclude from school/work until 

discharge form the eyes has ceased.  

¶ Head lice:  exclude until day after shampoo 

treatment to kill eggs and lice.  

 

If you are not sure abo ut when your child 

should return to school please contact the 

school nurse.  

Immunisations  

 
Please ensure you have provided the school 

with a copy of the up to date immunisation 

form for your child. This can be accessed 

through Medicare on MyGov.  

Please feel free to discuss any immunisation 

questions with the school nurse.  

 

Year 8 School Vaccination Program  

The 2018 WA School Based Immunisation 

Program will be offered at your school by 

the local community school health 

immunisation nurses.  

 

These vaccina tions are offered free to all year 

8 students.  

 

A 2 dose course of Human Papilloma Virus 

(HPV) vaccine to be given in    terms 1 

and 4  

 

One dose of diphtheria - tetanus -pertussis 

vaccine (whooping cough) given in term 1  

 

These vaccines will be offered over 2  visits. 

Vaccination consent forms will be sent 

home with students early in term 1 2018.  

Parents/legal guardians are asked to 

complete and sign the forms and return 

them to the school. Even if you are not 

consenting to your child receiving the 

vaccines, p lease return the form.  

 

If you do not receive a vaccination consent 

form for your child, please ask at the 

school office for one.  

 
Please return all immunisation forms 

to school as soon as possible for 

checking.  

 
If you have any queries regarding the 

immunisation program please contact me 

on 9842 7526.  

 

If your child is not vaccinated at school they 

can come to our immunisation clinic at the 

Albany Health Campus.  No cost is 

involved.  Phone 9892 2499 for an 

appointment.  

 

 
 

Sally Moir | School Nurse | Immunisation  

WA Country Health Service - Great Southern 

PO Box 5147 

ALBANY WA 6332 

T: 08 9842 7526 

E: sally.moir@health.wa.gov.au 

Delivering a Healthy WA 

mailto:sally.moir@health.wa.gov.au


Chaplainôs Corner 

A new school year means a fresh  start for 

students. Regardless of your childôs 

performance last year, they start school with a 

clean slate. A break offers students the chance 

to begin new habits and adopt new behaviours. 

Here are seven ideas to help you make the 

most of the fresh start and make this year your 

childôs best year ever year at school: 

 
1.  Commit to your child going to school 

every day on time  

One of the most important things you can do to 

ensure your child has a bright future is to make 

sure he or she goes to school every da y ï and 

gets there on time.  

 
2.  Help kids start each day well  
A good nightôs sleep, a healthy breakfast and 

some words of encouragement from you will 

help set a positive tone for a day of learning.   
 
3.  Establish work & study habits  
The most successful students are those that 

develop regular study habits that suit their 

lifestyle, their study style and their schoolôs 

expectations.  

 
4. M ake sure your child gets enough sleep  

A good nightôs sleep consolidates learning, as 

well as assist ing future learning. Children need 

between 10 -12 hours of sleep each day, while 

teens need a minimum of nine hours. Help kids 

get sufficient sleep by having a regular bed -

time and get -up time each day. Have 45 

minute wind -down time each night, and 

remove s creens and mobile phones from 

bedrooms.  

 
5.  Get your kids outside more for good 

physical and mental health.   
Health professionals recommend a minimum of 

60 minutes of exercise per day for kids of all 

ages. Consider increasing your childôs green 

time and de creasing screen time for good 

physical and mental health.  
 

6.  Focus on being friendly  
Encourage kids to be open and tolerant; to be 

friendly; to be involved in plenty of activities 

and to be social risk - takers.  

 
7.  Develop self - help skills  
Successful stud ents are often well -organised, 

self -directed and self -motivated. Such skills as 

making lunches, packing school bags, and 

organising after school schedules can be great 

lessons that impact on how kids perform at 

school.  

At the start of the school year kids are likely to 

adopt changes than at any other time. Make 

the most of the opportunity by focusing on two 

or three areas to really target and youôll find 

that the rest may well fall into place.  

 

MOUNT BARKER KARATE CLUB  

2018 START TIMES  

TO CURRENT AND PAST STUDENTS:  

CLASSES COMMENCE ON THURSDAY 8TH 

FEBRUARY AT 5.00PM FOR GREEN BELTS AND 

ABOVE.  

CLASSES COMMENCE ON MONDAY 12TH 

FEBRUARY AT 4.30PM FOR WHITE, ORANGE, 
YELLOW BELTS AND ABOVE.  

BEGINNERS WILL COMMENCE MONDAY 12TH 
MARCH AT 4.30PM  

MORE INFORMATION WILL  BE GIVEN OUT 

LATER FOR BEGINNERS REGARDING COST, 
UNIFORMS AND TIMES.  

FOR MORE INFORMATION RING/TEXT 
0438192488 AFTER 7.30AM.  

REGARDS CRAIG GIBSON  

INSTRUCTOR/SENSEI  

 



Big shout out to Mount Barker Co -operative 

Ltd, Mount Barker SUPA IGA who are giving 

our local schools the wonderful opportunity 

of winning Apple ipads, ipad accessories 

and sporting equipment through your 

purchases of $100 or more from 5th 

February to the 3rd May as part of their 

100 years celebration. All you have to do is 

nominate your scho ol and place your entry 

into the box in the Co -op foyer. Conditions 

to enter -  in the comments attached.

 

 

Bullets Netball Club  

If you would like to play netball for Bullets in 

2018 grading days will be held at the Mt Barker 
Recreation Centre as follows: -  

Primary school children (School years 4 -6)   

Wednesday 7th February and Thursday 15th 
February, 4 -  5 pm  

High school students (School year 7 -  12)  

Thursday 8th February and Wednesday 14th 

February, 4 -  5pm  

Any queries please contact our President,  Dave 
Pearce on 0439410400  

 

Our introduction to netball for the younger 
children,  Net Set Go  (for pp  -  year 3), will begin 

in Term 2 but registrations will be open during 

Term 1 to allow time for packs to arrive.   This 

is a wonderful program to introduce netball 

skills in a fun atmosphere and will run over 10 

weeks.   If you  have any queries in regards to  

Net Set Go, please contact our Net Set Go 

coordinator, Wendy on 0428560020 or  
inniskillan@activ8.net.au 

As always Kidsport vouchers are able to be 

used towards netball fees.   If you wish to use 

these please  apply as soon as possible.   Netball 
fees will be due by the 12th of March.  

Bullets will be holding their annual fundraising 

raffle at the Mt Barker IGA on Saturday 7th of 

April so please support us and pop over and 

say hi.   Bullets would like to thank the  Mt 
Barker Co -op for their ongoing support.   

Remember to ñlikeò us on Facebook, ñBullets 

Netball Clubò. 

 

mailto:inniskillan@activ8.net.au


Mount Barker Hockey Club  

 
Hockey registration day for 

juniors and seniors wanting to 

play for Mount Barker Hockey 

Club in the 2018 winter season.  

 

Regular and new players wanted.  

 

Sunday the 18th of February from 3 til 5pm at 

the hockey turf.  

 

Register on the day, pay your deposit and go in 

to the draw to win $100 of your hockey fees 

Deposit juniors $50, seniors $100.  

 

For further information see Mount Barker 

Hockey Club Facebook page  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/mtbarkerho

ckey/about/  or contact Rob Wright (president)  

0409 611 534  

Deb Ritchie (junior coordinator) 0457 4 33 411  

 

 
 

The Dental Van: Louise and Lorna  

 

Location: Behind the Early Childhood  

building (Albany Hw y side) parking in EC  

carpark.  

 
Mt Barker Mobile I Dental Health Services 
Ph: 0437 486 143  
MtBarkerMobile@dental.health.wa.gov.au   

www.health.wa.gov.au I www.dental.wa.gov.au 

 

 
 

 
  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/mtbarkerhockey/about/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/mtbarkerhockey/about/
mailto:MtBarkerMobile@dental.health.wa.gov.au
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.wa.gov.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cfiona.Brown2%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cbb2afd2db36f4e68c4eb08d4d4b43f7d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636367318017392000&sdata=79FIFwuLpczzIsiqigfzuUxKxSN%2BVyfxV5nN72a9Vsc%3D&reserved=0
https://apac01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dental.wa.gov.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cfiona.Brown2%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cbb2afd2db36f4e68c4eb08d4d4b43f7d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C636367318017402009&sdata=tLge8YZLiKU17OO%2BErIcMD7fyxY%2Bu7LkIaCy%2FUKBG3E%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 

 

End of Year Event Photos  

 

End of year events such as Year 6 

Graduation and dinner/dance, Speech 

Night etc. Photos will be available during 

the holidays. Please email me at 

Rhianna.Reynolds@education.wa.edu.au  

during the break and I will forward back a 

photo link where you can download the 

photos. This is a private online link, not 

public in any way.  Rhianna  

 

MBCC:  PO Box 116  MOUNT BARKER WA 

6324  

Ph: (08) 9851 3400  
 

For newsletter items or Community 

Advertisements  

Please email  

Fiona.Brown2@education.wa.edu.au  
 

Tuesday February  20  2018  
 

College Webpage  
mountbarkercommunitycollege.wa.edu.au  

 

College Facebook Page  
www.facebook.com/MountBarkerCommunityC

ollegeWesternAustralia  
 

School Dates for 20 18  
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/web/at -

school/ - /2018 - term - dates  

 

If your child is absent please  

SMS 0418 916 875  

Or email  
away.mountbarker.cc@education.wa.edu.au  

 

School Development Days for 2018. 
 These are days that students do not attend 

school. 
Mon  29 Jan & Tues 30  Jan 

Mon 30 April ς Term 2 
Mon 16 July ς Term 3 

Fri 9 Nov ς Albany Show Day 
Fri 14 Dec ς Last Day Term 4  

 

mailto:Rhianna.Reynolds@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:Fiona.Brown2@education.wa.edu.au
http://mountbarkercommunitycollege.wa.edu.au/
http://www.facebook.com/MountBarkerCommunityCollegeWesternAustralia
http://www.facebook.com/MountBarkerCommunityCollegeWesternAustralia
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/web/at-school/-/2018-term-dates
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/web/at-school/-/2018-term-dates
mailto:away.mountbarker.cc@education.wa.edu.au

